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BETTER LATE ?

Events have rather overtaken the Secretary and the Newsletter this year - the
former was expecting to produce the latter in September, butwas without a report of
the Annual General Meeting. By thetime this arrived it seemed sensible to delay
the Newsletter until details of the reunion weekend were available, so that the two
could be sent out together, halving the Association's postage bill at a stroke. So
here it is - two for the price of less than one because the Treasurer's comments
in his 1970 Report have also been heeded and a more economical, but, it is hoped,
no less acceptable form adopted.

The opportunity has also been taken of including some more topical news -
previous Newsletters included reports on the Session before the one in which the
Newsletter was published - this one does so too, but also includes reports on the
current Session. With all the advantages of lower postage costs and up todate
news, this publication date will be adhered to in future years if members agree at
this year's A.G.M.

1972 REUNION

The 1972 Reunion weekend will be held on the weekend 21-22 July and will
follow the usual pattern, as shown by the programme on the opposite page.

The only slight variation is the method of booking: bookings for residence
and the C.H.A. Annual Dinner should be made direct with the C.H.A., while
bookings for events administered by Convocation (i. e. the visit to Bath University
of Technology on 21 Julyand lunch on 22 July) should be made direct with the
Registrar, at Senate House, Bristol, BS8 1TH.

It is almost certain that there will be a limit on the number whom Bath
University can accomodate on Friday evening, so applications will be accepted
on a first come first served basis. Transport will be provided from Bristol.

The guest of honour at the Churchill Dinner will be Sir Philip Morris. As
usual the dress is dinner jacket or lounge suit.

The Assocaition will meet the cost of accommodation and functions for
members (but not their guests) who left in 1962 or 1967. It is hoped that the
numbers taking advantage of this will again show an increase, and that there will
be anoverwhelmingly large response from those who left in other years also,
particularly as this is, as noted elsewhere, something of a retirement party for
the Hall's first Warden and the Association’s first President.

A seperate booking form for C.H.A. events is enclosed.




PROGRAMME

FRIDAY 21 JULY
7.30 p.m. Reception at Bath University of Technology.

SATURDAY 22 JULY

At University Union:

10.00 a. m. Alumni A.G.M.
11.00 a. m. Coffee
11.30a. m. Convocation A.G.M.
1.15 p.m. Lunch
At Churchill Hall:

4.00 p. m. Tea

5.30 p.m. C.H.A. Committee Meeting
6.30 p.m. C.H.A. A.G.M.

7.30 p.m. Sherry

8.00 p.m. Annual Dinner

SUNDAY 23 JULY

8.15 a.m. Communion
9.00 a.m. Breakfast

10.00 a.m. Chapel

11.00 a.m. Tour of Gardens
1.00 p.m. Lunch

WARDEN'S LETTER 1970-T1

The five-year plan for reunion dinners pleased everyone except the Treasurer
and promises well for the future. Members of the 1961 and 1966 vintage could be
sure of meeting friends and there were enough from other years to ensure that no-
one felt isolated. Next year there should be large contingents from 1962 and 1967
and many others who have enjoyed previous parties and remembered to book the
date in time.

Members returning after ten years noticed few changes. The buildings mellow
and the trees flourish but the only obvious change is the conversion of the Holmes
kitchen garden into a discreet and very useful car park. More kitchen gardens, in
Claverton and Waltham, will soon be growing grass instead of rhubarb and onions -

a more attractive crop and cheaper to maintain. We have lost - and should welcome
news of - The Holmes weather-vane; and are about to lose the Claverton conserva-
tory, which is being taken down before it falls on someone.

The most interesting changes are less noticeable. After long discussions the
old House Committee is replaced by a new Hall Committee with six elected
members from the J.C.R., two from S.C.R., and two each from Senate as well
as Council, with the Domestic Bursar and other ex-officio members. Hall
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Committee reports to a Halls Management Committee and is represented on an
Accommodation Committee concerned with all forms of residence. There will
be a significant number of student representatives at all levels and student
members should feel fully responsible and informed.

The Association is also changing and is very actively involved in providing
increased amenities in the Hall.

Some changes are entirely regrettable. Mr. Walker, after a gallant
struggle against increasing illness, relapsed and died. Mr. Handford also had
medical problems and moved to a job nearer his home. Miss Slader became
Mis. Gillett-and eventually left us in the Summer and Miss Trebess left for
another post. Nobody, of course, is indispensible but we shall miss people
whose efficiency and cheerfulness have made the Hall run smoothly in spite of
difficulties.

Messts. Dugdale and Livingston will be particularly missed by the S.C.R.
and by residents in G and D Houses but will still be in Bristol. I hope to follow
their example before long and have two or three years as a full-time academic
before retirement: but this is not yet organised and in any case I expect to be
in Bristol for some years - and always interested in Churchill Hall and its
members, past and present. Meanwhile I am very pleased to hear from past
members all over the world and delighted to have this occasion to send my good
wishes to all.

August 1971 A.B. REYNOLDS.

WARDEN'S LETTER 1971-72

Two letters in one magazine is perhaps excessive, but fortunately the
second one can be short.

The Claverton conservatory has gone and the new Bar in the Games Room,
financed in part by the Association, is flourishing. Otherwise there have been
few changes and the Session has been a pleasant and peaceful one - enlivened
a little by a Union campaign about Hall Fees, generating heat without light
and now apparently flickering out.

Dr. Murgatroyd departs for Loughborough at the end of the Session after
many years of residence, as also do Messrs. Fox and Eyre: we shall also lose
Miss Tench and other members of the Domestic Staff. My own departure from
Churchill is now organised and my address from next August will be c/o English
Department. After sixteen years it will be odd not to be surrounded by
insoluble problems of administration and finance - but I hope to have more
time to read and to keep friendships in good repair. Perhaps the Editor will let
me write a valedictory note next year reporting my new address and
encouraging visitors.

A.B. REYNOLDS.
April 1972 4,




J.C.R. PRESIDENT'S LETTER 1970-71

The year started well with a very friendly atmosphere in Presco week, and
Churchill abandoned the "Coffee Dance” for a "Coming-up Dance" which was a
great success.

I like to think that the good start to the Session helped set the mood of quiet
change which continued throughout the year. J.C.R. meetings were always well
attended, but the "usual” debate on formal meals was replaced by one on
informal meal dress, which led to acceptable proposals. Other rule changes
made now allow guests to be legally entertained until 2 a.m. on Saturday and
Sunday mornings, and first years to have cars.

But changes affecting all the Halls have now been agreed. As mentioned
elsewhere, the structure of University Committees concerned with accommoda-
tion is being changed. I hope that not all the experience of the old House
Committee will be lost, and I do thank them for their service since the Hall
started. Less formally, Hall Presidents and Wardens now meet at least once a
term in meetings which are useful in removing misunderstandings and possible
causes of friction and also in such small things as getting a reciprocal meals
scheme started between all Halls.

Churchill and Manor this year produced "O What A Lovely War!"
A musical requires a lot more effort than an ordinary play, and I think all
concerned should be congratulated on the production.

1 am told that the Hall Ball was the most successful Ball in Bristol this year.
It was also the most formal - perhaps this has something to do with it. The
congratulations I received should really go to the people who organised it so
well and to the stewards who many guests thought were professionals.

Rag this year concentrated more on results and less on publicity, and if the
object of Rag is helping others, this was surely achieved. An Adventure
Playground in Stockwood was built entirely by Churchillians, and another had
quite a lot of Churchill volunteers working on it.

We have many Union officers in Hall - for these and for all the people who
took part in Hall this has been an active year. It has been relatively quiet,
but I hope, constructive. I would like to thank all those who made my job so
easy, but particularly Chris Nix, the J.C.R. Treasurer. I must thank too, you,
the Assocaition, not just for printing this, not just for a very enjoyable week-
end, but for existing. A Hall is its members, not only its present members,
but with an atmosphere made by all those who have gone before.

On a personal note may I record the large number of friends I have made at
the last two C.H.A. annual weekends. I look forward to seeing them again -
and meeting more members of the Association in the future.

August. 1971 JOHN TOWNSEND.



J.C.R. PRESIDENT'S LETTER 1971-72

In the face of the popular notion of student unrest, Churchill Hall's peaceful
record over the past year must make very unsuual (if unexciting) reading. The
only threat to Hall life was the temporary removal of Sir Winston's portrait,
which has now returned to its place of honour, after having enjoyed Rag Week
somewhere in FGH Block, so it is rumoured.

Beneath the apparent tranquility, the year 1971-72 has brought consider-
able change. Once more the Union extended the olive branch of friendship by
arranging informative propaganda visits by Union officers after J.C.R. meetings.
At the time of writing, however, the recurring problem of ailing washing
machines is still taking priority over offers of Union "co-operation” with our
J.C.R. officers as they face the task of dealing with such bodies as the Univer-
sity. The old J.C.R. Committee has been replaced by a Hall Committee, on
which both Student members and the remnants of the old House Committee sit.
Purely J.C.R. matters are now handled by an entirely student-run J.C.R.
committee, and the new arrangements have, so far, worked well.

Of more interest to all students, not to mention visitors, is the installation
of a new Bar, which has done much to augment student comradship and bar
income. The potential of the new Hall Bar was quickly realized by the
University, which responded with approval for the plans, and an offer to cont-
ribute towards the cost. We are equally grateful to the Churchill Hall Associa-
tion for their financial assistance, which has considerably eased the headaches

of the J.C.R. Treasurer.

Because of the glorious legacy thus being left for 1972-1973, and the
advantages of not being President with final degree examinations to contend
with, the reins of government were handed over early in the Summer Term.
Whatever may be said in next year's magazine, I am grateful to the J.C.R.
officers and to the Warden for their tireless co-operation. I sincerely hope
that my successor receives as much assistance, and that he is fortunate enough
to have another intake of peace loving freshers.

April 1972. T.J. KEELEY.

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

It appears that the 1971 A.G.M. showed that the Secretary is not comp-
letely indispensible as it was held in his absence. In his absence, he was
urged to further pursue the possibility of altering the date of the Reunion week-
end tc mid-June. The first "worthwhile project in the Hall" which came up
for consideration as being worthy of receiving a £25 grant under the terms of
the resolution passed last year was the purchase of camp beds or rubber matt-
resses, and it was agreed that the incoming President of the J.C.R. should
make the choice.

The Treasurer presented his report as shown on pages 8 and 9, and he
was duly thanked.




The question of Alumni subscriptions was discussed - the motion put to the
Alumni A.G.M. was printed in last year's Newsletter - and it was reported that
an amendment had been passed which gave Hall Associations the option of paying
to Alumni £1 for each life member of the Hall Association which would buy that
member seven year's membership of Alumni. At the end of the seven years the
member can pay £1.50 to become a life member of Alumni. It was agreed that
this option should be taken up by C.H.A.

The other item of unusual business was that it was proposed that C.H.A.
should lend the J.C.R. £250 interest free for ten years, in order to help build
a bar. After some (comparatively) heated discussion it was agreed that the
Treasurer should negotiate with the J.C.R. Treasurer.

As usual the Officers were re-elected, with the substitution of Tim Keeley
for John Townsend.

NEWS OF MEMBERS

C.R. AGATE has completed his previous tour of duty and is shortly starting as
Project Manager for Taylor Woodrow on the runway extension at Lagos
International Airport. He is also the proud father of a daughter of a few
months. € Boundary Way, Cosham, Portsmouth remains the best way of
keeping in touch with him.

DAVID BARRACLOUGH was moving to "Woodlands", Hartburn, Morpeth, North-
umberland on the day of the reunion. Heis a A.M.P.T.I. and Assistant
Planning Officer Newcastle City Planning Department.

RODNEY BLAIR writes from Rhodesia to report meeting various Churchillians. He
hopes shortly to qualify as an attorney, and will probably be returning to
England in the not too distant future.

GERRY BONE is working in the Indus trial Project Division of James Kilpatrick &
Sons Ltd. , Kelvin House, Hackbridge, Surry.

RON COWIE has moved to 'Waitui', Vicarage Road, Potten End, Berkhampstead,
and was prevented from attending the reunion by the expected arrival of
his first child. He is currently in charge of Management Information with
the Shell-Mex and B.P. Group.

R.L. DUNN has returned to Bristol - The White House, Dolberrow, Churchill,

Bristol BS19 5NT - after several years in Sydney. He was married in 1970
and is now working as Design Engineer for John Laing Design Associates Ltd.

/continued after accounts .. .....



TREASURER'S REPORT
FINANCIAL STATEMENT FOR THE YEAR ENDING 31ST DECEMBER 1971

INCOME £.p. EXPENDITURE £.p.

Current Account 1.1.1971 158.72 Alumni dues 69/70 48.00

70/71 Subscriptions 436.15 70/71 66.75

Loss on Reunion Weekend 73.92

1970 Newsletter 147.23

Replacement tree for Hall grounds 2.61

Secretarial expenses 44,66

Transfer to Huddersfield Building Soc- 90,00

Current Account 31.12.1971 121.70

£594.87 £594.87

ASSETS

Current Account 31.12,1971 121.70
Building Society as at 1.1. 1971 2,582.56
Deposited during 1971 90. 00
Interest during 1971 112.17
£2,906.43

These accounts do not show the expendi on the 1971 1 which was late being published. Itis

recommended that in order to save postage, the should be d at the same time as the circular
ad g the Reuni kend

The "free weekend” sch is reflected in the inthe loss on the Reunion weekend which rose from
£58.40 in 1970 10 £73.92 in 1971. F bers took ad ge of this privilege, compared with hine

members in 1970.
As reported last year, our funds:will come under increasing pressure in future with inflation expected to continue at a
much higher level in the 1970s. Alumni will in future receive £1 per new member instead of 75p. Accordingly
itis ded that new bers should be asked to pay £7 instead of the current £5. It is also recommended
that £2,000 currently invested in the Huddensfield Building Society should be invested in a Unit Trust.

M.J]. RIDLEY, Hon Treasurer.

?

TREASURER'S REPORT
FINANCIAL STATEMENT FOR THE YEAR ENDING 31st DECEMBER 1970

INCOME £ s d EXPENDIT URE £ s
Current Account 1,1,1970 4L 4. 9. Loss on Reunion Weekend 58, 7
69/70 Subscriptions 329. 0 0. Secretarial expenses 28, 2,
Transfer to Huddersfield Building Soc: 125, 0.
Current Account 31, 12,1970 158. 14.
£370. 4. 9. £370. 4, 9
ASSETS
Current Account 31.12.1970 158. 14. 5
Building Society as at 1.1.1970 2,354. 4. 2
Deposited during 1970 125. 0. O
Interest during 1970 103. 1. 0
£2,741, 5. 1

These accounts do not show the expenditure on the 1970 newsletter which was late being published. The cost of
publishing was £147.23 compared with £77. 92 for 1969. The number printed rose from 1200 to 1350, but the cost per
copy rose from 4.71p to 7.22p. Postal charges also increased. The accounts do not show the portion of the 1969/70
subscriptions payable to Alumni. This will be paid in 1971.

The "free weekend' scheme is reflected in the increase in the loss on the Reunion weekend which rose from £27. 17, 0d.
in 1969 to £58. 7. 11d. in 1970. Nine members took advantage of this privilege.

With inflation continuing unchecked our funds will come under increasing pressure in the years ahead. In the absence
of an increase in the cost of life membership which has remained unchanged since the Association was founded, ways
of economising on our main item of expense, the newsletter, will have to be found if the Association is to devote any
of its resources to other expenditures.

M.J. RIDLEY, Hon. Treasurer.

[
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NEWS OF MEMBERS continued from page 7.

JOHN EARNSHAW was in Jamaica during the reunion weekend, lecturing to
Jamaican teachers at a British Council summer school. In September he
took up the post of Deputy Headmaster at Hillside School, Borehamwood.

CHRISTOPHER EVANS married Miss Kristien Tanner on 2 January 1971 and now
lives at 2 Alford Court, Bonchurch Close, Sutton, Surrey.

CHRIS FRAZER was a field service engineer with Marconi Radar in N.E. Turkey
on the coast of the Black Sea until July, and may now be working just
south of Oslo. He never really got used to Turkish food but likes the
opportunity to travel which his job gives him. He can always be reached
through Stradebrok, Maresfield Park, Uckfield, Sussex.

Dr. KEITH HAMPSON worked for Edward Heath in the 1966 and 1970 General
Elections, and in the House of Commons office of the Leader of the
Opposition in 1968. Since then he has been a university lecturer in
American studies and lives at 9 Dalkeith Road, Edinburgh 9.

PETER HARVEY, "lost, stolen or strayed” last year, has been discovered at
191 Sotton Passey's Crescent, Wollaton Park, Nottingham NG8 2BE. He is
a lecturer in geology at the University of Nottingham. He has two children
(and a wife) and is reported to be the largest producer of home made wine
in the midlands.

MERVYN KEEBLE has apparently lectured enough at Westminster College Oxford,
and took up the post of Assistant Director of Music at St. Edwards School
in September.

MIKE KERR is living at 22 Monmouth Avenue, Sale, Cheshire M33 SQL with his
wife Liz and Ian (3) and Lucy (1 year ). Since taking a Diploma in
Business Studies at Manchester University he has worked for the Pigments
Division of Ciba-Geigy (UK) Lid.

ROY LIVESEY writes from ‘Greengates’, Astley Burt, Stourport on Severn, Worcs
to report that for the last five years he has been Assistant Secretary of
Brintons Ltd. , carpet manufacturers, which envolves much time travelling
abroad helping the Export Drive. He mentions that JOHN CHICK has taken
up an appointment with the University of the South Pacific in Fiji.

D.F. MANLEY lives at 4 Hazelwood Road, Sneyd Park, Bristol BS9 1PX and is
Assistant Editor of the Journal of Physics and Applied Physics.

DAVID PEEL, of 2 Cambridge Park, Redland,Bristol 6 is a reaearch chemist
working on the chemistry of Antartic Snow.
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MARTIN PHILLIPS, having qualified as a chartered accountant is working as a
management consultant with 2 London firm. He lives at ‘Gilmar’ Wych
Hill Lane, Woking, Surrey and is very active musically.

A.J. PINNINGTON was trying to sell paper boxmaking and printing machinery
in Algeria over the reunion weekend. He works for Masson Scott Thrissell
and hopes will be moving to the Bristol area next year. He has moved
about a good deal since leaving Hall, but found time to marry Elizabeth
Moffat (ex Manor Hall) and they have two children, Philip, 6, and
Danielle, 4.

Rev. JOHN PRITCHARD is a director of the Urban Ministry Department,
Methodist Church in the Ivory Coast, and can be found at Eglise Protestante
Methodiste, B.P. 1282, Abidjan, Republic of Ivory Coast, West Africa.

MALCOM RIDLEY is now a Corporate Planner with Dunlop Limited in London.
His spare time activities include fighting off deer from his roses and visits
to the theatre.

CHARLES SISUM has recently become both Head of Geography and Geology,
Longsands Comprehensive School, St. Neots, 'and is engaged to Kate Skempton,
a Bristol geography graduate.

JOHN SMART married in January and moved to 2 Sulgrave Crescent, Tring,
Herts. He works for Kodak at Wealdstone as a technician on photographic
paper products.

BRIAN SMITH finds the second year of his London Business school course less
hectic than the first and he has time to enjoy the expensive delights of
the West End, particularly Covent Garden. He has discovered another of
last year's "lost, stolen or strayed” members, J.A. GILES whose address
is now The Thatched Cottage, 2 Chapmore End, Ware, Herts. They are

in the same Territorial Army unit.

CLIVE SYMMONS has recently moved to Orchard Cottage, Compton Bishop,
Axbridge, Somerset, and reports that he and Pam are very happily installed.

TIMOTHY THOMAS now lives at Rosemoor, Walwyns Castle, Haverfordwest,
Pembs. , and is Principal Educational Psychologist for Pembrokeshire.

DAVID WEEKS of 505 Hood House, Dolphin Square, London S.W.1 reports his
Present Occupation and Activities as "Advertising and Conservative Party”.
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OTHER CHANGES OF ADDRESS

G.W. ASTON,

A _E. BAILEY,

E.G. BALDWIN,

G. BENNETT,

J. BENT -MARSHALL,
S.B. BIRKENHEAD,

D.R. BODEY,

P.M. BRAY,
D.E. BROWN,
K.L.L. BROWN,
B.N. BURNETT,
R. CANSDALE,
W.A. CLAYTON,
T.W. COHEN,
B.L.D. COOKE,
R.M. COWIE,
J.P. CRAIG,
B.C. CROSSE,
A.B, CURRAN,
J.H. CURZON,

JLA.T. DAVID,
H.E. DAVIES,
1. DAWSON,

M.P. DIXEY,
D.J. DIXON,
E.W. DREW,
D.H. EDMUNDS,
A. EVANS,

R.J. FAIRBROTHER,
G.J]. FAYERS,
C.M. FERNANDO,
N. FOORD, 46,
P.G. FOSTER,

J. FROST, 17,

P. GALLOP,

J.A. GILES,

W .C. GREENING,
B.W. HALL, 80,
W.J. HAMMILL,
M.I. HARDING,
A. HARGREAVES,
M .E.E. HARRIS,
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F. HEWITT,
M.R. HOFFMAN,
J.E. HOUSDEN,

M.G. HUGGETT,
S.A. HIKUNLE,

D.M. INGHAM,
J.S. INGHAM,
A.G. JONES,

G.S. JONES,
M.G. JONES,
P.J. KEMP,

T.D. LADD,
J.M. LANG,

B.J. LOVE,

I.L. MARTIN,

C. MITCHELL,
N.A. MITCHELL,
1.S. NEALE,

R.G. NEWHOUSE,
P.E. NORRIS, 20,
M.J. PAYNE,
J.I1.H. PHILLIP,
G.N. PHIPSON,
A.J. PINNINGTON,
A.C. ROBERTS,
G.T. ROBINSON,
D.G. ROGERS,

P.E. ROOK,

M.D. ROSS,

J.F.D. SMART,
T

R.J.A. STEVENS,
M. SUGARMAN,
C.R. SYMMONS,
R.J. TAYLOR,
S.J. TAYLOR,
R.W. THOMPSON,

R.G. TICKELL,
P.J. TURNER,
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R.J.C. TURNER,
R.P. VICKERY,

7.D. VOLLER,

R.J. WADEY,

F.E WARD,

M.W. WATSON,
D.P. WEEKS,

M.J. WHITE,
R.B.M. Whitehouse,

R. WILES,

P.F. WITHINGTON,
T.A. WOOD,

H.B. WOODD,

If you have changed your address and
the new one is not shown above, please
let the Secretary know, even if you
have filled in the convocation change
of address card.

LOST STOLEN OR STRAYED

Communications have been returned "not known" from the last known
address of the following members and the Secretary would be glad
of news of their present whereabouts,

E.G. Abel (64)
J.D. Bardner (62)
J.S. Bellman (64)
J. Blake (57
T.J. Brayston (57
A.N.J. Briggs (66)
A.D.W. Bryant (60)
P.A. Brooksby (70)
J.H. Clifford (59)
R.N. Copeland (70)
T.D. Craddick (58)
J. Crozier (67)
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A. Donel-Douglas (57)

E. Eastwood (62)
P.C. Escott (61)
M.G. Farringdon (58)
B.A. Gorbould (62)
M.D. Ham (61)
D.T.D. Harrel (67)
P.J. Hills (64)
E.C. Hossell (62)
S.J. Houston (62)
S.C.A. Judge (63)
J.P. Latham (66)
T.M.O. Lister (57)
J.M. Morris (57)
R.C. Morris (61)
J.L. Osborne (64)
K.E. Osterloh (62)
A.M.A. Powell (62)
R.D. Pingree (61)
N.B. Price (65)
B.H. Robinson (64)
D.E. Roulinson (62)
1.C.M. Smith (64)
1.P. Smith (59)
C.E. de Souza (64)
G.P. Wallace (62)
T .M. Waller (65)
J.P.C. Watson (62)
G.R. West Robinson (70)
R.G. Wilson (65)

ALAN REYNOLDS

As members will see from the Warden's Letters, Alan Reynolds is retiring
as Warden of Churchill at the end of this session. He has been Warden of
Churchill since it was opened in 1956, and President of the Association since
its formation in the same year. All members of the Association will there-
fore have known him, and possibly come to appreciate his qualities as Warden
even more in retrospect, It was felt that members would like to contribute
to a memento to be presented to Alan to remind him of his years in Hall,
and if so, they should send their contributions to the Association's Treasurer,
Malcolm Ridley, at North Mill House, South Holmwood, Dorking, Surrey.
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LEAVING HALL 1970/71

Q.J. ALDER,
D.J. ALLEN,

R. ANCRUM,
D.R. ARNOLD,
J.A. BAGSHAW,
N.K. BAKER,
J.N. BAMFORTH,
M.J.BARKER,
M.G. BARNES,

J. BATTY,

N. BAVRIDGE,
H.N.E, BAYLEY,
S.J. BEAL,

G.D. BELL
R.E.T. BENNETT,

C.J.S. BENTLEY,
J.D.O. BLAIR,

A.J. BLOIS -BROOKE,
P.G. BOOTH,

P.R. BOWER,

R.J. BROAD,

P. BUCKLEY,

A.C. BULLOCK,

J.N. BURROWS,

A.G. BUTTERWORTH,
.P. CAMPBELL,

.J. CARTER,

.N. CATHIE,
R.A.M. CHEYNE,
D.E. CLARKE,
M.G. CLAISSE,

J. COATS,

G. COBNER,

W.R. COCKERTON,

M
A
D
3
P
A,
P
R.
J.C. COGHILL,
A.J. COOPER,
D. CORP,

A. COULSON,
M.A. Court,
D.R. CREAK,
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R.J. CROSTON,
D. CROWTHER,

A.P. CULE,
J.M. CZAUDERNA,

AR

B.E.A.

D.P.E. DAVIES,

W.G.

A. DAVIS

1.R. DEUCHAR,

A.C. DEWHURST,
M.C. St. G. DIACONO,

D.J. DOOLE,
R.I.L. DORAN,
J.F.B. DOUBT,

. DRYSDALE,
. EASTERBY,
. EDWARDS,
. FIDUCIA,
. FLOCKHART ,
. FRASER,

. FREAKE,

. FREEMAN,

ZTZOU>0=0:
;oz>zzh:

. GARRATT,
.P. GAVAGHAN,

—
Z0

R.P. GREEN,

R.J. HANNAN,
M.R. HARDING,
N.R. HARDINGHAM,

P.L. HARDING -ROBERTS,

M.J. HARDY,
P.J. HARGRAVE,
S. HARRISON,
J.H. HAWORTH,
S. HAWORTH,
T. HEWITT,

. HILL,

. HILLIER,

. HIRD,

. HITCHENS,
. HOLLINGS,,

“H>Z>
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R.A.B. HOPKINS,
D.W. HOUGH,

R.W. HOULDIN,

G.R. HUNTING,

R.S. HUTCHINSON,
A.C. JACKSON,

A.H. JELLY,

R.W. JOHNSON,

B.P. JONES,

C.G. JONES,

D.A. JONES,

G.P. KELLY,

S.B. KELLY,

P.W.P. KEMP,

M.W. KENDALL,
C.P.C. KIRBY -TURNER,
J.K. KIRKWOOD,

H.A. KJELLIN,

P

T

(&

R. MAXWELL,
H. MAYO,
.T. MENTER,
A. METCALF,
.W. MILLAIS,
.J.L. MILLER,
.E. MITCHELL,
R. MUIR,

R
R
E.C.J. NASH,
D

. MARSHALL-UNITT,
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D.J. NEWMAN,
D.E. NOLAN,

P.G.P. NORCROSS,
J.L. OAKLEY,

R.D. OSBORNE,
R.S. PALING,
J.S.A. PALMER,
D.W. PARKER,
R.G.R.G. PARRY,
A.M.A. PATEL,
M.D. PAVELEY,
C.J. PECK,

P.W. PIPER,

T.N. PLOWMAN,
J.K. POOLEY,

K.R. POSTLEWAITE,
I.P. PRESCOTT,

M. PRINCZ,
M.1. QEISI,

E.F. RADECKI,
C.N. RANDELL,
T.R. RANDELL,
D.S. RAPPAPORT,
K.P. RAY,

M.B. REES,

B.S. RENNIE ,
P.H. RICE,

D.A. ROBINSON,

G.A. ROBINSON,
I.R. ROSE,
N.W. ROSS-SMITH,

D.E. ROWE-ROBERTS,

I.W. de RUSSETT.

I. RUSSELL,

C.J. RYDE,

R.J. SAGE,

O.M. ABU SALAH,
N.A. SCOTT,

J.B. SCOTT-HOFKINS,
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1.C.N. SEATON,
.E.S. SELIGMAN,
.G. SHAW,
.T. SHEERAN,

. SHEFKI,

.S. SHERRATT,

.O. SHIHAB,

.P. SLADE,

.D. SMALL,

.P. SKITANS,

.T. SYFRET,

.R. TATE,

.G. TEMPLE,

D.C. THOMPSTONE,
D.C. THRELFALL,
.A. TOWNSEND,
P.V. VARALLO,
R.M. VASQUEZ,

P.E WAITE,

S.B. WAKEFIELD,
J.W. WALLER,

C.E. WALKER,

G
C
I

D
P
F
A
R
J

E
G
R
J

M.K. WALLS,

R.E. WARNE,

R.J. WATLING,

E.S. WEINBERGER,
G.R. WEST -ROBINSON,

D.L. WHALE,
J.J.1. WHITAKER,
S.A. WILCOCK,
J.C. WILLIAMS,
J.F. WILLIAMSON,
P.H.F. WISEMAN,
P.A. WOODFIELD,
G.A. WRIGHT,

* denotes C.H.A. member.
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